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Dear Holy Trinity Family, 

Sr. Warden’s Message 
Greetings my friends, I write this on the eve of 

the election; one more thing we pray will 

conclude quickly. What a year this has been, the 

pandemic has caused so many changes in our 

lives and especially in our church. Fortunately, 

we have been able to find ways to still worship 

and provide opportunities for some of you to re-

engage in church activities. There are actually a 

lot of activities going on that you may not be 

aware of but that certainly demonstrate that Holy 

Trinity is alive and well and moving forward. 

Following are summaries of some of the 

activities and projects: 

 

Annual Blackston/Holy Trinity Golf 

Fundraiser: You will see details from Sid, but 

I want to thank Sid Yee and the entire group of 

volunteers that pulled it off in a very difficult 

year. Considering the limitations created by the 

virus it was very well done and it was great to 

see so many Holy Trinity friends again. Thank 

you, Sid and your Team……. Great Job!! 

 

Search for new Rector: Six candidates have 

been interviewed (on Zoom) as of last week. 

Second round (Zoom) interviews are scheduled 

for this week. We have all been very encouraged 

by the quality of candidates that we have spoken 

with. We are confident that the priorities you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

identified for a new priest in the parish survey 

will be fulfilled. The Committee has established 

a set of standardized questions, derived from the 

survey, that we ask of each candidate. 

 

All parishioners will receive via hotline email 

a Parish Survey Summary which provides the 

survey results (and data) and your desires for 

a new priest. 

 

Worship Services: The 10:30 Sunday service 

continues to go well and has been at capacity (30 

attendees) the last couple of weeks. As a result, 

plans are in the works to start a second service. 

The second, earlier service, will be held in the 

Parish Hall at 9am and will begin on 

November 22nd. This service will be at 9am 

rather than 8am to accommodate the travel and 
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schedules of our Supply Priests. It will be held 

in the Parish Hall because there is not time for 

sanitizing the church between services and 

because the earlier service will not have music. 

We wish both could be held in the church but 

that is not possible at this point. 

 

Rev. Janice has continued to conduct the 

11:30am Wednesday Healing and Holy 

Eucharist services and now on Tuesday’s at 

11am Rev. Jonathan Hole is conducting a Prayer 

Meeting in the Quaker tradition in the Church.  

 

A big thanks to our clergy, Altar Guild, Lectors, 

Ushers, Church Administrator, Music Director, 

and technical support. It is wonderful that many 

can worship together again, albeit in limited 

numbers. 

 

Parish Hall Refurbishment: Barb Cogley, 

Parish Life, has headed a group of volunteers 

that have developed ideas and plans for 

refurbishing the Parish Hall. They have come up 

with great ideas for organizing our literature, 

providing a dedicated area for the school to 

highlight their activities and students, a wall 

mounted smart TV for showing photo 

slideshows of church and school activities and 

live streaming services, and additional ways to 

illustrate our pride in the history of Holy Trinity. 

They are bringing new life to our spiritual 

community’s Hall. I am sure you will all enjoy 

the improvements when you next have a chance 

to visit the church or campus. 

 

Preparation for 

our new Rector: 

Randy Siver, Bob 

Mustin, and our 

Sexton have been 

working hard to 

prepare the 

Rector’s office and 

Rectory for our 

new priest. The 

office has been 

repainted, a new 

floor has been 

installed, and some of the bookcases have been 

removed. As a result, the office is considerably 

brighter and more spacious, and should be much 

appreciated by our new Rector. General 

yardwork, cleaning of gutters and such has been 

accomplished at the rectory. Wonderful job, 

Randy and Bob. 

Another project initiated in preparation for our 

rector is establishing by-laws for our school. 

These by-laws will define how the school is 

governed by a school board. How the school is 

governed has never been defined in the past and 

we have a mix of different organizations. This 

will establish a structure that clearly defines 

responsibilities of School Board, Vestry, Rector, 

and Head of School, something we thought 

important to establish for our new rector. Thanks 

to Sara May, Terry Osborn, and Jim Kelly for all 

your hard work on this important project. 

 

Stewardship: As of this writing, 62 parishioners 

have submitted pledges for 2021. Please, submit 

your pledge cards as soon as you can. And, if 

you are behind in your pledge commitment for 

2020 please do what you can to try to catch up.  

 

I have not covered all the various projects, 

activities, and ministries that many of you are 

currently involved in; I simply wanted to 

highlight some of the activities, to thank those 

involved, and to communicate to all of you that 

there is still much going on in our church, even 

when it may appear there is not. With many 

generous people sharing their talents for the 

betterment of all of us, we are truly blessed to be 

part of this wonderful church. 

Stay safe 

God’s Peace, 

Dan Curtis, Sr. Warden 

 

Our 2021 Stewardship Campaign  
A Message from Charlie Kraft 
 

Dear Fellow Parishioners: 

We have two weeks left in our 2021 Stewardship 

Campaign (ends November 15th).  I want to 

thank all of you (62 total pledges) who have 

submitted your pledge sheets so far, and a 

special thanks for your Faith Filled Generosity.  

 

Sixty-two pledges is about 50% of the total 

possible pledges, so we still have a long way to 

go to make this year's campaign a successful one  
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one.  We pray that those of you who have not yet 

returned your pledge sheet to the office will 

choose to do so over the next week or 

two. Misplaced your forms? No problem. Please 

contact Peggy at 352-787-1500 Mon-Thurs.   

 

As a reminder, pledges can be mailed to the 

office at 2201 Spring Lake Road, Fruitland Park, 

FL 34731. You may also 

drop them off at the office 

(hours are 9am-3pm Mon-

Thurs); use the mail slot 

next to the office door if not 

during hours. Or, simply 

place in the collection 

basket during your Sunday 

service. 

 

Thank you again for your generous support. 

 

Charlie Kraft 

Stewardship Chairman  

Cell 615-812-4269 

Home 352-350-6003 

 

Pledges and Our Parish  
A Message from Mark Welton  
 

This is a short reminder – and a plea – to please 

consider submitting your 2021 pledges as soon 

as possible.  We are behind where we were at 

this time last year in pledges submitted. We 

need very much to have a good turnout and a 

good accounting of our income.  The vestry has 

been working overtime both on holding the line 

on expenses, but also planning the work that is 

absolutely necessary for the physical, liturgical, 

and outreach needs of our church.  We will 

almost certainly have a new rector in place 

sooner rather than later, and we want to give 

him or her a firm foundation to start this bright 

new era of growth in all aspects of our 

wonderful church. Your prayerful consideration 

of this very important parish matter is deeply 

appreciated.  

 

Mark Welton 

Vestry, Finance Team Leader 

 

VESTRY MEETING MINUTES 

October 19, 2020 

6:30 pm in person 

Present:  Dan Curtis, Jim Kelly, Mark Welton, 

Deb Yee, David Aldrich, Liz Mustin, Randy 

Siver, Sara May, Russ Casson, Justin 

McCallister, Peggy Barry and Barbara Cogley. 

The meeting opened at 6:30 PM with prayer by 

Randy Siver. 

 

Holy Trinity School—Justin McCallister 

Tutor Program—there has been an increase in 

the number of potential tutors who are interested 

in HTES.  We have tutors with experience in 

teaching math, science, reading, and writing. 

Jim Kelly and Justin McCallister have begun the 

process of screening the tutors and will begin 

virtual/phone interviews in the coming weeks.  

Students and Families—HTES has continued 

virtual learning into the second quarter. Grades 

have improved greatly since March and we hope 

to see continued moving forward.  

Finances—September has seen the distribution 

of McKay and Step-up scholarships. We expect 

to see Gardiner Scholarship distribution in 

October; the funds for the Gardiner have not 

been released.  

 

School Support Team—Jim Kelly 

Although the decision not to start the tutoring 

sessions until January 2021 has been made by 

Head of School, Justin McCallister, the effort to 

recruit one tutor for every student is under way. 

The initial response to a Tutor search ad in the 

Villages Daily Sun, composed and submitted by 

Deb Yee, has been outstanding; a group of thirty 

(30) people, both in and outside the Villages 

have volunteered to tutor at our school. Their 

names and contact information have been 

provided to Justin. Volunteers have been asked 

to complete and submit the school’s Potential 

Tutor Application form.  The screening process 

will undoubtedly bring the number down, but 

this is nonetheless a very good start and speaks 

positively for the community we live and 

practice our faith in, 

Many thanks to Deb Yee and her contact at the 

Villages Daily Sun James Dinan for making this 

happen.  

 

Holy Trinity Salvation Army Breakfast 

Service team—Jim Kelly 
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Our service team resumed our designated 

second Tuesday of the month breakfast at the 

Leesburg Salvation Army post last week.  Sid 

Yee, Val Tuller, and Jim Kelly prepared the 

meals for 24 homeless and needy people on 

Tuesday morning October 13, 2020. Due to 

COVID 19, the breakfast service process has 

been radically changed; food is prepared and put 

in to go containers by our team and delivered by 

the Salvation Army Staff personnel to patrons 

waiting outside the building. Patrons do not 

come into the building and our team never has 

face to face contact with them. Masks, gloves 

and disinfectant are the order of the day. 

Major Marie Harris has sent us a note thanking 

us for sharing and what a blessing it is for the 

partnership between the Salvation Army and 

HTEC has been. 

 

Also, Jim reported that the School Governance 

Subcommittee is in the process of developing: 

by laws for the school, organizational structure 

that includes a School Board reporting to the 

Vestry, having the authorities as outlined in 

Roles and Responsibilities (NAES Best 

Practice), a clear definition of the roles and 

responsibilities for the Vestry, Rector, School 

Board and Head of School, clear definition of 

communication, planning, leadership transition, 

and evaluations as outlined in Roles and 

Responsibilities and recommendation for 

School Board composition and qualifications as 

outlined in many of the above documents.  

 

Finance Team— Mark Welton, Russ Casson 

The financial reports have been reviewed and 

accepted as present. 

The proposed budget for 2021 was reviewed by 

Mark Welton and Russ.  After discussion and 

adjustments for advertising an newcomers 

proposed budget Randy made a motion to accept 

the proposed 2021 budget as adjusted, second by 

Dan Curtis and unanimously approved by 

Vestry. 

 

Old Business— 

Addition of second service—the Vestry 

discussed the current service of one at 10:30 and 

was of the opinion that it was time to add a 

second service.  The additional service would be 

at 9 am in the Parish Hall. The service would be 

moved to 9 am to accommodate our supply 

clergy, not having to wait 1 and ½ between 

services.  The 9 am service would be without 

music as before the pandemic. The second 

service at 10:30 would be with music in the 

church proper.  We have to have services in two 

areas to ensure a clean environment.  Areas 

where services are held have to be cleaned 

before a second use of area to comply with CDC 

guidelines. We continue to maintain social 

distancing, masks and limit the number of 

attendees at the services. Our church space 

enables 30 people seated in a distanced fashion. 

Individuals will continue to make reservations 

with church office to attend any of the three 

services or prayer meeting. The second Sunday 

service at 9am will begin on November 22, 

2020. 

 

Team Updates 

 

Building and Grounds—Randy Siver 

Randy is working on a raised garden and the cost 

is around $500. He asks why he had to have 

approval to spend this amount when it is already 

in his budget. After discussion, Randy made a 

motion that any dollar amount of $500 be 

approved by the Senior Warden, second by 

Mark Welton and unanimously approved by the 

Vestry.  

The new school signs will be up on Friday 

October 23, 2020.  The Rector office work has 

been completed.  Rectory inside work has been 

completed and the outside will be finished in a 

couple of weeks; clean up lawn and finish power 

washing; plastic brochure holders have been 

placed and book case for Peggy’s papers and 

forms in place. On the stage, the organ and 

keyboard will be moved and will check with 

Justin about the drum set.  

Bob Disinger has planned AED and CPR 

training and has had a good response as to 

people wanting to attend. He will set a date and 

proceed. Randy has had a great response to his 

request for volunteers to help with the inventory 

that we need for the insurance company, he also 

will check on the value of the buildings.   

The east side of the school building will have the 

siding replaced. The painting of the church will 

be done by JR and Son’s and will begin on 
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November 30 and should be completed by 

December 11.  

The window project—Randy has found a new 

vendor for the windows as the previous vendor 

could not use the Villages woodshop and has not 

been able to work since the pandemic. The new 

vendor will remove the windows and use a 

single window that will not open and also a 

different wood which will not warp. The price 

has increased since we began the project and the 

current vendor’s price is $4210 per window. 

Randy will be researching the way to pay for the 

windows.  He will be contacting parishioners 

who have currently donated $3000 for a 

window.  If we remove the glass, the cost of each 

window would be reduced by $250.  Randy will 

see if it is possible for us to do the window 

removal.  

 

Communications—Deb Yee 

In Person Worship Service—Assisting Rev. 

Janice with preparations for conducting 

Wednesday Healing and HE services outdoors, 

weather permitting.  We found moving the 

heavy wooden altar in the Chapel to be 

cumbersome and not practical. After discussion 

with Rev. Janice, a Vestry member donated a 

high 4’portable table to serve as a movable altar 

along with two tablecloths to utilize as covers. 

Typically, this service has 3 regular attendees; 

this shorter outdoor service may appeal to those 

who are not yet ready to return to indoor 

services.  

The new Tuesday 11 AM Prayer Meeting led by 

the Rev. Jonathan Hole in the sanctuary has been 

publicized internally with the first gathering set 

for October 20th. We will begin to share this 

externally on local social media—in Fruitland 

Park and The Villages and environs and on the 

Fruitland Park public bulletin board.  

Communications—Daily Sun: Renewed our 

relationship with the Villages Daily Sun religion 

reporter (James Dinan) via the assistance of 

parishioner Jerry Huetz. Mr. Dinan visited our 

church and school and met with Justin 

McCallister, Jim Kelly, Jerry Huetz and Deb 

Yee, including tours of the church and school. 

Results thus far are: announcement insert on 

Tutors needed at our School, and an article on 

the School including tutors need and our 

upcoming golf tournament. We’ll be feeding our 

reporter news bits and articles to ensure we’re 

back on publicity track and promoting HTEC 

and School in newspapers outside of the 

classifieds.    

 
 

A Logo Edit: The firm producing the exterior 

signs for HTEC and our parking lot gave us the 

file for our edited church logo: Holy Trinity 

Church and School. 

Deb Yee attended an 

online Zoom training 

class offered by the 

diocese, “Enhancing 

your Social Media” and 

gained some best 

practices for our Facebook Page. 

Equipping parishioners with Zoom capabilities: 

two informational emails to the parish (the latter 

including an offer to meet one on one or to 

instruct over the phone from home) and one in 

person tutorial were offered this past month. 

One individual, Pat Topping, attended the in 

person tutorial on October 14. She now has 

Zoom on her Smart Phone 7 and has participated 

in a test Zoom. Deb will publicize offers of 

training in the Tidings and announce during 

church services in November. Deb signed up for 
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a personal Zoom account to initiate meetings 

and assist parish groups (Christian Ed in 

particular) who wish to do so.  

Clear acrylic communications display racks for 

brochures, forms and handouts were donated 

and installed on October 19 to clear floor space, 

better use vertical space and centralize 

communications in the Parish Hall. 

 

Parish Life—Barbara Cogley 

Barbara reviewed the plans and suggestions 

developed by the Parish Hall Decorating 

Committee. The plans include a space for the 

school to have a display which will be done by 

the students and be used as a part of their 

leadership program. Randy will build the type of 

display board that they want which will be a 

frame on the wall. The wall at the back of the 

hall with the Cross will be enhanced either with 

a painted design or metal décor with a cost of 

approximately $100. Nancy and Terry Mitchell 

along with Jay Summers are working on this 

project. Diane Casson and Debbie Stanton are 

working on reviewing the historical pictures that 

were hanging in the Parish Hall and will hang 

some and place others in an album. They will 

also clean and redo the items in the glass 

enclosed case and make it more attractive.  

The committee has recommended the purchase 

of a smart TV for the Parish Hall which would 

be used to inform all individuals about our 

church activities including ECW, Men’s group, 

choir,  Bible studies, Adult Christian Ed,  

upcoming everts and provide livestream 

worship for overflow from Church services. 

Also, the school could use the TV for 

educational programs and events. The total cost 

for the TV set up is approximately $1000. The 

committee and Vestry are currently 

investigating ways to fund this project. 

Randy and his crew have been working many 

hours to unclutter the Parish Hall and redo the 

Rector’s office and the area is looking much 

better. Thanks to Randy and all who work with 

him.  

 

Invite, Welcome, Connect—David Aldrich 

David reports that the return to live services is 

going well and we have completed 6 weeks. 

Attendance has been close to 30 each week. As 

far as he knows, no one has been shut out of 

services or turned away. He feels that this 

implies that the vast majority are not 

comfortable with returning yet. We have to 

address adding an earlier service in the Parish 

Hall that would stretch our limited group serving 

at live services. One benefit of COVID protocols 

is that we know who is coming, have contact 

information on everyone and are thus able to 

welcome and introduce newcomers.  

As of October 6, 2020 we have 132 active  

members, 71 active nonmembers and 49 

inactive members. 

The numbers are not significantly different than 

the totals in the last two annual reports. We have 

had some deaths, some moved away, and we 

added some newcomers to balance the losses. 

Peggy is constantly searching old files, emails, 

etc. to update and correct the database. Eight 

people left the church as a result of our former 

rector’s departure. 

There is no news from the Men’s group beyond 

resuming the monthly Salvation Army breakfast 

serving in a modified form. I expect that we will 

be ringing bells for the Salvation Army soon.  

Rev. Jonathan Hole will be starting a weekly 

prayer meeting open to parishioners, friends, 

neighbors, etc. on Tuesday October 20, 2020. 

Reservations must be made with Peggy.  

The 500 “Invite” postcards that were addressed 

(and amended) by team members are now being 

mailed out and that is all the post cards that we 

have. (front image of post card  below)  We were 

originally budgeted $300 for 2020 as part of the 

Newcomers budget of $1500 but that appears to 

have been cut in the revised budget.  

 

 
 

Christian Education—Liz Mustin 
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Liz reports that the Newcomers Committee has 

maintained a list of all visitors to HTEC and sent 

all a letter of welcome. The ushers are doing a 

good job greeting newcomers at Sunday services 

and making announcements.  

The Christian Ed. Committee has a meeting 

scheduled to discuss Advent on Zoom session.  

Also, plans for Christian Ed and Bible Study on 

Zoom. Ron Wetzel will do first Christian 

Education to begin on Thursday Oct 29 at 11am 

titled “If you want to walk on water you have to 

get out of the boat”.   Rev. Janice is not able to 

start Bible Study at this time.  

 

New Business 

Christmas Service Plans 

Rev. Janice Barnes has proposed a 4pm service 

on Christmas Eve with streaming to Parish Hall 

for overflow.  We would have communion in the 

Parish Hall and Church.  Possibly have a “drive 

by” Communion in the church at 5:15pm: walk 

in front door, communion in the middle of the 

sanctuary, and exit the side door for those who 

are not comfortable attending service but would 

like communion on Christmas Eve. There would 

be no service on Christmas Day; we will gather 

for Sunday service on Dec 27 as usual.  

 

The meeting closed with prayer by Randy Siver 

at 9:25 PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted by Barbara Cogley, 

Vestry Secretary 

 

WORSHIP SERVICE NEWS 
Early Sunday Service  
Returns Nov 22nd! 
Our 9am worship service in the Parish Hall 

will begin Sunday, November 22. This service 

will be at 9am rather than 8am to accommodate 

the travel and schedules of our Supply Priests. It  

will be held in the Parish Hall because there is 

not time for sanitizing the church between 

services and because the earlier service will not 

have music. The Parish Hall will seat 24 in 

distanced fashion. As with all our services 

during this pandemic time:  masks will be 

required as will your RSVP to Peggy by 

Thursdays at 3pm. A plea from our dedicated 

ROTA Coordinator Pat Casson: If you plan to 

attend this service, please consider ushering. 

Thank you! 
 

Christmas Eve Worship  
 

4:00pm - Eucharist Service  

• Sanctuary and Parish Hall 

• Communion both locations 

• Overflow seating in Parish Hall  

with livestream on newly installed 

smart TV 

 

5:15pm – Communion (only) 

A walk-through the sanctuary following 

the service for those who wish to receive         

communion yet are not ready to attend an 

indoor service.  

 

At home Worship  

Livestreamed, as always, via Facebook 

Service video shared thereafter via email 

 

There will not be a service Christmas Day. 

Regular worship resumes Sunday, Dec 27. 

 

Mid-Week Prayer, Meditation & Worship 
Tuesdays – 11am – Sanctuary 

Prayer and Meditation Meeting 

Starts with brief comments by Rev. Dr. Jonathan 

Hole about a specific form of prayer. Our prayer 

list is provided for use. In an adopted Quaker 

tradition, silent prayer and meditation follow, 

with occasional sharing by participants. This 

small group has ample room to spread out in the 

sanctuary. Masks are required. All are surely 

welcome to this peaceful contemplative 

gathering.   

 

Wednesdays – 11:30am – Chapel or Outdoors 

Healing and Holy Eucharist service (30 min) 
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Rev. Dr. Janice Gordon-Barnes presides over 

this service usually attended by a small group of 

worshippers. We meet in Grace Chapel.  Soon, 

as the overly warm temperatures and humidity 

subside, the service will move outside, weather 

permitting. If you are wary of returning yet to 

indoor group worship, perhaps you might feel 

comfortable in the outdoor setting. There is lots 

of room to spread out under the shade tree. 

Individual anointing for healing (optional) is 

offered at the end of the service.  

  

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT  
We want to thank all who supported our 6th 

Annual Golf Tournament on Oct. 30 & 31with 

their positive energy! The weather was perfect. 

We had a total of 75 golfers for the event plus 

22 generous volunteers who worked to make it 

a very smooth and enjoyable experience.   

 

While the final fundraising number is not yet in 

as all the bills haven’t cleared, we will come 

close to past years’ averages - which is 

amazing, considering the challenging times we 

are living in. The official number will be shared 

when available.  So, a tremendous THANK 

YOU goes out to all who prayed for the success 

of this year's tournament, all those who played 

and volunteered, and to those who helped 

spread the word about this annual benefit for 

our primary ministry, Holy Trinity Episcopal 

School. Your good works were evident by the 

donations (big & small) that arrived from your 

friends and neighbors.  

 

The first and second place winners of the Team 

Competitions were: 

• First Place (60 score): Charles Horrell, 

Jim Murphy, Jim Irving & Brad Nickoli 

• Second Place (63 score): Robert Utley, 

Steve Gunning, Tom Kupec, & T.N. 

Marshall 

Both 1st & 2nd place winners received a $300 

GIFT CERTIFICATE for a Wine Tasting Party 

from PRP WINE INTERNATIONAL.  The 

certificate entitles the team to a private in-home 

wine sampling party for up to 12 people.   

The next 3 best scores were 65, 68 & four 

teams with a score of 69, which rounds out the 

top five. 

Other contest winners: 

Longest Drive (Ladies) – Denise Delany-Reed 

Longest Drive (Men) – Jim Murphy 

Closest to the Pin (Men) – Steve Gunning 

Closest to the Pin (Ladies) – n/a  

Putting Contest Winner – Bob Hillen 

 

Supply Clergy Schedule 
 

November  

15 Rev. Ted Koelln 

22 Rev. Ted Koelln 

29 Rev. Ted Koelln 

 

December  

6   Rev. Canon Scott Holcombe 

13 Rev. Janet Richardson 

20 Rev. Ted Koelln 

 

24 Christmas Eve 

27 Sunday after Christmas 
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On the 50/50 raffle, we want to thank all the 

golfers who bought tickets in the name of the 

School as the winner of the drawing was one of 

those tickets! Very generous indeed. So once 

again, on behalf of the Tournament Committee, 

Head of School Justin McCallister, our teachers, 

staff, and students, THANK YOU!  We look 

forward to 2021 when hopefully we will be able 

to celebrate post-tournament in-person! 

Sidney Yee 

Tournament Chairperson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WITH DEEP APPRECIATION 

For those who have not 

yet had the pleasure, 

this is Peggy Barry. She 

is the multi-talented, 

fabulously effective 

individual at the other 

end of the line in our 

parish office. We are 

extremely  fortunate to 

have Peggy on staff, 

serving in the dual roles 

of Parish Administrator 

and Bookkeeper. Somehow (no one quite knows 

how she does it), Peggy manages to accomplish 

two jobs in stellar fashion in spite of constant 

and ever-changing demands. She is our glue. 

Her efforts on the parish’s behalf are deeply 

appreciated. Thank You, Peggy! You’re the 

best!  

HOLY HACKERS RETURNS!  
A Monthly Golfing Fellowship 
  
We are very pleased to announce the return 

of the Holy Hackers golf fellowship in 

January 2021.  Patrick McLaughlin will again 

lead this fun group of recreational golfers on 

the 2nd Saturday of each month, commencing 

January 9th.  Individuals, couples, and all 

levels of playing ability are welcome and 

encouraged to come on out! The group plays 

at Pennbrooke Golf Club just outside The 

Villages. In non-pandemic times, everyone 

gathers at the Club’s grill for lunch afterwards.  

 

Important: Please email Patrick directly 

asap at pmclaugh7@gmail.com to confirm 

your interest in playing on January 9th so 

that he can firm up plans with the course. He 

will be happy to answer any and all questions. 

you have.  

 

SEARCHING FOR A PHONE 
NUMBER OR EMAIL? 

Our Parish Contacts Listing including 

vestry emails and phones is found on the 

final page of every issue of The Tidings . 
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Adult Christian Ed – Now on Zoom!  
Thursdays at 11am  

By now, we hope everyone is aware that Adult 

Christian Education class is back! From the 

comfort and safety of your home, you’re 

invited to join us for what’s proven to be a very 

stimulating fall program led by parishioner, 

Ron Whetsell. The format is the same: DVD 

and group discussion. We’ve had two sessions 

so far. It’s wonderful to see familiar faces on 

Zoom. 

 
An email goes out each week with a link to 

click on which (after you’ve downloaded 

Zoom) enables you to join our Zoom class via 

your computer, iPad, laptop, or iPhone. Our 

current class series is entitled, “If you want to 

walk on water you have to get out of the Boat,” 

by John Ortenburg. The class runs from 11:00-

12:00 every Tuesday. 

 
On December 3rd we will continue on with an 

Advent class taught by Rev. Dr. Johnathan Hole. 

This is titled, “Faithful: Christmas Through the 

eyes of Joseph” by Adam Hamilton. We can 

provide help with downloading and 

familiarizing yourself with Zoom. It’s not as 

hard as you might expect. If you have any 

questions or need help, call Liz Mustin at 262-

894-4412 

Building and Grounds Work 
The raised bed around the circular driveway is 

complete thanks to Randy, Bob, and several 

volunteers who shoveled gravel! 

 
(below) Jr Warden Randy Siver repurposed our 

former church sign and erected it at the 

intersection of 466A and Poinsettia Ave. This 

will help visitors find us. The County had 

removed our previous sign prior to the road 

construction in that area.  
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   WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA 
We are once again hoping to place a live 

Christmas wreath on each of the 68 graves of 

the service men and women resting in our 

church cemetery.  The cost remains at $10 

per wreath.  The wreaths will come from 

Wreaths Across America and we will be part 

of a national program to honor our fallen 

veterans.  Our campaign will run only until 

November 22.  We will then have to pay for 

our wreaths.  Your check should be payable 

to Holy Trinity Church with Wreath in the 

memo line. Checks can be mailed, placed 

in the collection basket or dropped into 

the office mail slot.   Check your church 

bulletin and hotline announcements for 

continued information.  Questions regarding 

wreath sponsorship or the Wreaths Across 

America program, contact Annette Freeman 

at 352-406-7607 or email  Net389@aol.com 

 
 
 

PARISH SURVEY 
RESULTS SUMMARY 

 
Emailed via Hotline 
to all Parishioners 

 
Thank you for your opinions, 

comments, and suggestions. They 

are critical to the search process and 

we are grateful for them. 

-The Vestry 
 

 
Barbara Cogley 

Kay Hodge 

Jeanette Scott 

Mary Jo Neidow 

Sandy Foster 

Robin Michell 

Jean Pratt 

Dan Curtis 

Arlene Hanson 

Jaleh Welton 

Mary Jane Kaufman 

Bob Hensley 

 

 
Janice Gordon-Barnes and Bill Barnes 

Gay and Bob Hensley 

 

 

PRAYER FOR OUR PARISH 

Loving God, as you trust us to proclaim the 

joyful news of the Resurrection, so help us to 

trust you during this journey into our future.  

Enable us to continue growing in our faith and 

in our outreach to those in need.  As you are 

calling a new Rector to serve this parish, so help 

us support, through prayer, Bishop Brewer, 

Canon Holcombe, and the Vestry as they discern 

the name of this person.  May we all hold fast to 

the knowledge of your everlasting love for each 

and every one of us, knowing that the Holy 

Trinity, Father, Son and Holy Spirit desires that 

which will help us grow more fully into God’s 

holy kingdom.  Amen. 

 



~ 12 ~                                                                             

Holy Trinity Episcopal 
Church and School 

 
2201 Spring Lake Road 

Fruitland Park FL  34731 

 

Office Phone: 352-787-1500 

School Phone: 352-787-8855 

 

(vacant - parish in search) - Rector 

The Rev. Dr. Janice Gordon-Barnes – Priest 
 

Church Staff: 
Justin McCallister – Head of School 

Russ Casson - Treasurer 

Peggy Barry – Parish Administrator & 

                         Bookkeeper 

Sharon Redding – Music Director 

Bob Burton – Sexton 

Lori Clark - Housekeeping 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday – Thursday 9:00am – 3:00pm 
 

In-Person and Livestream Services: 
Sunday 9:00am (Parish House - starts Nov 22) 

Sunday 10:30am (Sanctuary) 

Wednesday Holy Eucharist & Healing 11:30am 

 

In-Person Prayer Meeting: 
Tuesday 11:00am 

 

Contact Information: 
Email: office@holytrinityfp.com 

 

Announcements Hot Line: 

holy-trinity-hot-line@googlegroups.ocm 
 

Website: https://www.holytrinityfp.com/ 
 

Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/holytrinityfruitlandpark 
 

Newsletter Articles:  

Sheri Hudson, shudson53202@gmail.com 

Deb Yee, debkhogan@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Vestry: 
 

Dan Curtis – Sr. Warden 

dan.curtis57@gmail.com 

618-694-5560 
 

Randy Siver – Jr. Warden 

siverr1950@gmail.com 

352-430-0050 

 

Dave Aldrich – Invite & Connect Team Leader 

Aldrichkp68@gmail.com 

352-461-0969 

 

Barbara Cogley – Vestry Secretary;  

Parish Life Team Leader 

cogleyfb@aol.com 

352-357-8018 

 

Jim Kelly – School Support Team Leader 

Jimkelly8143@gmail.com 

913-558-2636   

Sara May – Special Projects 

scmay@att.net 

847-848-4690 
 

 

Liz Mustin – Christian Education Team Leader;  

Welcome/Newcomers Team Leader 

lmmaui88@gmail.com 

262-894-4412 
 

 

Mark Welton – Finance Team Leader 

mark72@gmail.com 

845-220-6206 

 

Deb Yee – Communication Team Leader 

debkhogan@gmail.com 

703-472-1573  
 

 


